ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8th June 2015 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lowther, Evans, Lewis, Pritchard, Thomas, Blakemore and Cooper.   Additionally  P.C.S.O. Hannah Harris and the Clerk.
Apologies.  None.
Election of Chair for 2015/16.

Councillor Lowther informed the meeting that he had decided not to stand as the Chair for the 2015/16.  He had been Chair for some years and he felt that it was time that someone else took over.  This was accepted reluctantly by the Council and Councillor Thomas paid tribute to his work and involvement in the community on our behalf.
The Clerk asked for nominations for the post of Chair for the coming year.  Councillor Blakemore was proposed by Councillor Thomas and seconded by Councillor Lowther. There were no other nominations.  The vote for Councillor Blakemore was unanimous. 
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 16th March 2015.
These were accepted as a correct record.
Matters arising.
Culvert behind the Cross Foxes. This to be monitored.
Flexibus.  Councillor Pritchard reported that the bus was still running.
Crabtree Green to Park Eyton Road.  Hopefully this will be top dressed soon.
The cost/payment for the hire of the Erbistock Village Hall had been resolved.

Letter of thanks received from Eyton Women's Institute for our donation.

Lane between Plas Goulbourne and the A.539 had been repaired.

St. Hilary's Church, Erbistock.  No lighting on the steps.  Councillor Thomas reported that the new Rector's Warden will look into this.

Eyton Hall Lane.  No progress.  Continue monitoring.

  Agenda.
1. Police Report.

P.C.S.O. Harris reported  -
· A.528.  The speed survey did not qualify us for the go-safe van.  However we were still concerned and  P.C.S.O. said she would forward our concerns again.
·  There had been one theft from a vehicle since our last meeting. 
·  The Cross Foxes, Erbistock.  No arrests had been made following the armed robbery before Christmas last year.
· Councillor Pritchard reported that the flashing lights outside the school were not working.  Their repair was in hand. 

The Chair thanked her for attending and for her contribution to the meeting.     
2.  Planning Applications.
· Rose Hill, Erbistock.  Relocation of existing Hairdresser's Salon and provision of a Fitness Studio.  P/2014/0174.  Pending.

· Rose Hill Lodge, Erbistock.  Listed building consent for Raised Timber Decking round existing extension.  P/2014/0717.  Pending.
· The Plassey, Eyton.  Application for prior approval of Telecommunication Equipment.  Removal and replacement of 15M high monopole with 17.5M pole.  P/2015/0334.  Pending.

· The Plassey, Eyton.  Erection of Glamping pods x 18, plus extras.  P/2015/0387.  No objection.  Pending.

· Garden House, Erbistock.  Application for a Lawful Development Certificate for an existing use operation.  Dwelling has not been occupied by person employed or last employed in agriculture.  P/2015/0269.  Pending.

            Councillor Thomas reported on her visit with the Clerk to see the Planning Officer to discuss this application and his request for further information.  This had been supplied in a letter to him containing our objection.  Copies were distributed to all members. Clerk was asked to contact the Officer for an update.  

3.  Council Accounts.  2014/5
The Clerk took the meeting through the accounts.  They were accepted as a correct record and signed off by the Chair.

      4.   Annual Audit.   2014/5.

This was accepted and signed off by the Chair.
      5.   Clerk's expenses for 2014/5.

It was agreed that the £12.93p be carried over into the present year.

      6.   Council insurance for 2015/6.

Agreed that we pay £154.76p to Zurich Mutual for 2015/16. 
      5.   New Notice Board for Eyton.
Following our discussion at our last meeting the Clerk had written to the school asking whether we could use their board.  No reply received as yet.  Councillor Blakemore had looked at the Eyton Church board but this was too small.  He had also done some research on e-bay and found a noticeboard for around £200.  Questions were again raised as to how much it was used, its position on the wall and whether it was needed as we now had a web site.  An added complication was that the former public house was now up for auction.  Would the new owners agree to a new board being fixed to their wall?  We would re-visit the topic at our next meeting.
    7.   Community Council Street Lighting - Service Level Maintenance Agreement 2015/16

The Clerk outlined our responsibilities under the new agreement.  We will have to pay a standing rate for each light in our area of £27.61 plus V.A.T., quarterly in arrears.  Additionally all non routine repairs will be charged at cost on a monthly basis.  He was asked to contact Paul Rogers at Street Lighting to ascertain which lights we were responsible for. 
    7.   A.O.B.

· Concern was expressed at the number of overgrown hedges and grass verges that needed attention.  Councillor Pritchard would contact W.C.B.C. to ensure that the work was carried out.

· Councillor Lowther again reported fly tipping on Rose Hill Lane.

· The Clerk spoke about the Dame Dorothy Jeffrey's Trust that was able to provide financial help for education and training to young people under the age of 25 years in our area.  He gave out details and asked that members advertise the Trust and encourage applications.   
      8.   Date of next meeting.
         Monday 21st September 2015 at 7.30 pm. in Erbistock Village Hall.
